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Continuing Commitment to Excellence 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To:  James L. Gillis Jr., City Manager 

From:  Becky Witte, Deputy City Clerk  

Re: Consideration of approving Volusia County’s plan to disburse Justice 
Assistance Grant (JAG) Funds they acquired to programs provided by SMA 
Healthcare and The House Next Door 

Date: April 21, 2023 
 

The County receives funding from the Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance Grant 
(JAG).   The House Next Door was awarded grant funding but requested to withdraw their 
application. As a program requirement, the County must receive approval from 51% of 
cities located within Volusia County in order to reallocate funding.  The City does not 
contribute any funds to this program; therefore, there is no fiscal impact with this agenda 
item.  The City is being asked to simply concur with the County’s recommendation on what 
to do with the funds they have received. 

The JAG program focuses on providing funding to nonprofit organizations to improve the 
criminal justice system through one or more purpose areas. This includes, but is not limited 
to, programs focused on law enforcement, prosecution/court, prevention/education, drug 
treatment and enforcement programs.  The County of Volusia is recommending funds in the 
amount of $34,105 be allocated to SMA Healthcare, Inc. for an Adult Drug Court program 
from The House Next Door’s Success by Design program.   

The proposed letter certifies the City approves of the allocation of $139,627 to SMA 
Healthcare, Inc.   

Grant regulations require approval of the funding distribution by the majority of all local 
governments within the county. Volusia County has asked if the City would approve of their 
revised plan. If so, the Mayor would sign an approval letter that Volusia County has 
provided. This approval letter has been attached as Exhibit A to this memorandum and will 
be executed by the Mayor if the City Council approves. 
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May 9, 2023 

 
Mr. Cody Menacof  
Bureau Chief  
Office of Criminal Justice Grants  
Florida Department of Law Enforcement  
PO BOX 1489  
Tallahassee, FL 32302  
 
Dear Mr. Menacof:  
 
In compliance with State of Florida Rule 11D-9, F.A.C., the City of South Daytona approves the 
distribution of $139,627 of Federal Fiscal Year 2021/22 Edward Byrne Memorial Justice Assistance 
Grant (JAG) County-wide program for the following projects within Volusia County. 

 
 

Sub-award 
Recipient 

 
Contractor & Title of Project 

 
Project 

Purpose 

 
Amount 

County of Volusia SMA Healthcare, Inc. - Adult Drug 
Court Program 

Behavioral Health $139,627 

 Total  $139,627 
 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Honorable Mayor William C. Hall  Date 
City of South Daytona   

 


